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)
)
) ORDER
)
)
)

DISPOSITION: APPLICATION APPROVED

On March 20, 2007, the Springfield Utility Board (SUB) filed an
application, with the Public Utility Commission of Oregon (Commission), requesting
a certain area within the urban growth boundary of the City of Springfield, Oregon,
be allocated to it as exclusively served territory. A general description of the property
is attached as Appendix A and is incorporated by reference.

Commission Staff finds that the parcel is located in unallocated
territory and that no other company is serving in the requested territory. SUB has
existing facilities capable of serving the requested territory. Staff concludes that
granting the application will therefore best facilitate the provision of economical,
safe, efficient, and reliable service in the territory. The approval of the application
will enable SUB to provide exclusive electric utility service within the area and will
thus prevent the duplication of facilities. The territory allocation modifications are
acceptable and not contrary to the public interest.






